




 

 

PO Box 1383 | Queenstown | 9348 

jason@bartlettconsulting.co.nz | 027 555 8824 | 03 442 3103 

15 September 2017 

 

The Planning Policy Manager 

Queenstown Lakes District Council 
Private Bag 50072 
Queenstown, 9348 
 

Attention: Ian Bayliss 

 

Dear Sir, 

Proposed Coneburn Industrial Zone, Kingston Road (SH6) 

Proposed Planning Provisions 

The purpose of this letter is to provide a traffic engineering review of the proposed planning 
provisions following expert conferencing.  In particular to identify any potential effects on the 
traffic modelling previously undertaken. 

1 Background 

I have been provided with a revised set of planning provisions for the Coneburn Industrial 
Zone dated 15 September 2017 following expert conferencing. 

2 Planning Provisions 

2.1 Section 18 - Coneburn Industrial Zone 

There have been a number of changes to these provisions although these changes do not 
change the types of on-site development expected.  It is my opinion that these changes do 
not change the anticipated traffic generation or likely traffic distribution from the site. 

2.2 Section 27 – Subdivision and Development 

The fundamental changes in the subdivision section are that there is now a minimum lot size 
of 1000m2 in Activity Area 2a (previously no minimum).  Lot size is linked to vehicle type, the 
larger the lot sizes the larger the vehicle types with the on-site activity.  However, the revision 
is unlikely to change the overall vehicle composition anticipated for the overall zone.  It is my 
opinion that this change will not have a noticeable effect on the vehicle composition anticipated 
and will not affect the modelling undertaken for the overall zone. 

The provisions relating to access from SH6 have been revised.  This revision now identifies a 
possible staging with the northern access initially and second (southern) access being 
provided at the time 25% of the land area is developed.  In my option this change will not affect 
the overall anticipated traffic generation, distribution or modelling and still provides a trigger at 
25% of development. 
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3 Summary 

I have reviewed the proposed planning provisions for the Coneburn Industrial Zone following 
expert conferencing.  In my opinion the changes will not affect the traffic assumptions 
regarding traffic generation of distribution.  It is possible that the proposed minimum lot size 
could affect vehicle composition, however I do not expect that these changes will be noticeable 
given the overall zone size.     

It is my opinion that the revisions, to Sections 18 & 27 of the Proposed District Plan, will not 
affect the modelling undertaken or the outcomes of that modelling described in my traffic 
evidence of the 12th September 2017. 

 

Should you require any further information please contact me.  

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

Jason Bartlett 

CEng MICE, G.IPENZ 
Traffic Engineer 
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